

THE BOARD OF EDUCATION OF THE REGINA SCHOOL DIVISION

NO. 4 OF SASKATCHEWAN

Regina Public School Division Office 1600 4th Avenue, Regina, SK S4R 8C8 Web site: www.reginapublicschools.ca Ph: (306) 523-3000 Fax: (306) 523-3031 E-mail: info@rbe.sk.ca

September 20, 2021

Dear Parent/Guardian:

There have been multiple cases of COVID-19 diagnosed in individuals at Henry Janzen School. **All close contacts have been notified.** We are working closely with Public Health staff to ensure necessary measures are in place to protect all students. The virus spreads from person to person by large, respiratory droplets, like from a cough or sneeze.

Due to the number of positive cases diagnosed, we will be moving to remote learning for Kindergarten to the Grade 4/5 classroom beginning Tuesday, September 21 until Friday, October 1. Students will return to school on Monday, October 4, if they are symptom-free.

You will be contacted by your child's teacher regarding details for remote learning.

We remind everyone entering schools to monitor for any signs or symptoms of COVID-19.

If you/your child has any symptoms of COVID-19, please call HealthLine at 811 and remain at home. If medical attention is required, please call ahead to your health care provider. If it is an emergency requiring urgent attention, call 911.

We will continue to provide additional information to parents/guardians as it is available. For further information regarding COVID-19, please call HealthLine at 811, and/or visit the Saskatchewan Ministry of Health website at www.saskatchewan.ca/covid19.

Sincerely,

Karla Howat

Principal, Henry Janzen School

Cathy McGillivray

Vice-Principal, Henry Janzen School